
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

MAY 9, 2012 

 

MEETING: The Board entered into Executive Session at 9:39 PM to discuss the DPW contract.  Mr. Kelley 

explained the DPW settlement and the side letter and informed the Board that three members 

of the DPW will be leaving the union.  He informed the Selectmen that he met with the DPW 

Board and they voted in support of the agreement as did Bill Tuttle, the Superintendent.  The 

Town will break even by 2016.   The Union will ratify the contract on Friday. 

 Ms. Ackerman explained the costs and the motions needed for town meeting.  Selectman 

Furmaniuk made the motion to ratify the 3 year contract with the Truck Drivers Local 1170, 2nd 

by Selectman Sushchyk.  All in favor.  

 The Board signed the contract. 

 

STERLING EXECUTIVE 

ASSISTANTS: Mr. Kelley explained the two changes made to the contract; longevity rolled into pay scale and 

positions added to the classification plan with a side letter. 

 Chairman Philpot questioned the 5% increase for the Administrative Assistant.  Mr. Kelley 

informed the Selectmen that the town will begin making money in 2016. 

 Selectman Furmaniuk made the motion to accept the SEA 3 year contract.  2nd by Selectman 

Sushchyk.  No vote made by Chairman Philpot. 

 Furmaniuk and Sushchyk signed the contract. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made at 10:00 PM to adjourn the Executive Session and to return back to the 

regular scheduled meeting.  

Roll call; Sushchyk aye, Furmaniuk aye, Philpot aye.  All in favor 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED 

 

 

RONALD A. FURMANIUK 

CLERK 


